
 

Operational Changes: Hold to Authorize and Imbalance Return 
 

December 30, 2021 
 
Operational Changes across British Columbia: 
 

For all customers located in the Lower Mainland (inclusive of Vancouver Island), Interior, East 
Kootenay and Columbia regions, effective Saturday, January 1, the Hold to Authorize 
restriction will be lifted and Imbalance Return will be increased to half of normal levels.  
 
As January 1 is the start of a new month, your Imbalance Return allocation has been 
recalculated based on your actual demand throughout December. See the “Sch Qty” field in 
your nomination screen for allocated amounts. 
 
 
Capacity Curtailment Lifted: 
 
As indicated in the notice issued on Wednesday, December 29, effective Thursday, December 
30th at 7AM PST, Interruptible customers under Rate Schedules 7, 22, and 27 in Lower 
Mainland are no longer under a curtailment restriction.  
 
 
FortisBC reserves the right to limit the use of imbalance return or otherwise curtail service. 

FortisBC continues to monitor the weather and operational conditions across its service 

regions and will provide as much advanced notice as possible in the event of changes. 

 
Note this posting will be appended to the news flash section of our web site for your future reference: 
https://www.fortisbc.com/NaturalGas/Business/TransportationServiceOption/TransportMarketersActivi
ties/Pages/default.aspx 
 
 
Thanks, 
Transportation Services 
FortisBC Energy Inc. 
604-592-7799 


